

Crosshill School Haslingden Road Blackburn BB2 3HJ

T 01254 667713

Einfo@crosshill.blackburn.sch.uk

14 October 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are excited to announce that the completion date on the renovation of our new premises has finally arrived! As you are aware we will be relocating to Sunnyhurst Centre, Salisbury Road, Darwen, BB3 1HZ. The premises handover date has been confirmed for the 26th November. This will mean the following for your child:

 Children will break up for half term on Friday 22nd October 2021 and will return on Monday 1st November.

 The planned inset days originally for 1st/2nd/3rd of November will no longer happen, school will be fully open in our current setting on these days, where these INSET days move to will be shared as soon as we possibly can (we are awaiting approval on our preferred relocation plans)

 the date when students will actually relocate to the new building will be provided as soon as possible, this will likely be the first day of school after the Christmas break.

Obviously as you will be aware moving house is challenging and moving a school even more so! We truly appreciate the support of our families during this process and look forward to many happy memories being created for your child and your family within our new home.

We know that this may be frustrating for some students and families but due to the national/global issues with supply, delivery and boarder controls etc it has been extremely challenging for the construction company and very much out of our and their control.

If you have any questions, we will do our best to answer them, so please do contact school if needed.

Kindest Regards,

PP

Lidia Gardner Headteacher